Hardin County Board of Education

June 29, 2007 12:00PM

Special Board Meeting

65 W. A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY  42701

1. Call to Order  

Chairman Byron Nelson called the meeting to order.

Board members present were Byron Nelson, Jo Emary, Scott Tubbs, Charlie Wise, Kay Sharon.

2. Approval of recommended revisions to HCAR 3.16 and HCAR 3.26  

Mrs. Johnston answered the board's questions regarding the contact person if an employee has a complaint.

Order #9657 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval of the recommended revisions to HCAR 3.16 and 3.26 passed with a motion by Mr. Scott Tubbs and a second by Ms. Jo Emary.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

3. Discussion and decision regarding annexation petition request received from the Elizabethtown Board of Education  

Mr. Nelson asked Kay Sharon to explain a little about the process that took place back in 1971 when the district boundaries. Ms. Sharon stated that this was a 10-year process.

Order #9658 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to deny the annexation of its territory as requested in the annexation petition received from the Elizabethtown Board of Education on April 19, 2007, and describing property generally located in the vicinity of Monin Drive. The request that this portion of the Hardin County School District be annexed in to the Elizabethtown Independent District is hereby denied passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Charlie Wise.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

4. Discussion regarding transportation for redistricted students  

Mrs. Johnston stated that several parents attended a meeting that was held on June 4, 2007 to discuss this issue and ask questions. Mrs. Johnston answered the board's questions regarding who is to be grandfathered in and who is not. Any student who is currently enrolled in the Hardin County Schools that live in the designated area and have a sibling attend John Hardin High School would be grandfathered to John Hardin. She also restated that transportation will not be provided.  It was also shared that continuing transportation to John Hardin for students from this area that would be in 10th, 11th or 12th grade beginning in the 2009-2010 school year, would be discussed by the board. The board will make a decision regarding redistricting at the July 19, 2007 regular board meeting.

5. Executive Session for the purpose of discussing property and personnel as outlined in KRS 61.810  

Order #9659 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to go into executive session for the purpose of discussing property as outlined in KRS 61.810 passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Charlie Wise.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

6. Adjourn  

Order #9660 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to adjourn the meeting passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Charlie Wise.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

_____________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________

Superintendent

